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Senator Carr (Written) asked: 
 
Media reports on 3 February 2014 state that two persons have been transferred to 
Christmas Island for medical treatment, one who was subject to a current operation, 
for urgent medical treatment in relation to a heart condition.  
• What was the nature of the heart condition? 
• What was the treatment, was an operation performed?  
• What was the follow up care plan? 
• How is the person’s health now? 
• Where is the person now? 
 
What was the reason for the second person being transferred to Christmas Island? 
• What was the nature of their health issue? 
• What was the treatment?  
• What was the follow up care plan? 
• How is the person’s health now? 
• Where is the person now? Why were these people not transferred to Australia for 
treatment? 
 
 
 
Answer: 
 
For operational and privacy reasons it is not possible to answer this question. 
 


